
Presidentõs Introduction 

Wǳƭȅ нлму bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ bƻмт 

 

Dear colleagues, 

We are happy to present to you our Newsletter of July 2018. Here, you will be able to find out IPSO 

activities that have happened and will happen this year from all regions with our Vice-Presidents, as well 

as reports from our Treasury, Editor and President-Elect about other IPSO initiatives. IPSO already has 

been hard at work, since our meetings which were held at the PTPa House of the Polish Psychoanalytical 

Society in Warsaw, before the 2018 EPF Congress. In those meetings, we also tried to bring all our 

members a little closer to how we work with some short live Facebook transmissions. Hope you were 

able to see them! 

Some very important decisions were made during this time. You will see in some other sections (as with our Treasurer Report) 

initiatives that we plan to lay out more in the coming months. Perhaps, the most important one has to do with our next 

elections. For a long time, IPSO has used a system that, as many members have rightfully said, is outdated, with mail-in voting. 

We are hoping to change that. I believe that making our elections more democratic, which means more people will be able to 

access the possibility of working within our Executive Committee is one of the most important things we can do. But in order 

for this to be possible, a change in our Bylaws needs to happen. For this, we are making an online poll to happen next August. 

All details of our change proposal are at the end of this newsletter, and we kindly ask you to read it attentively and cast your 

vote at the time of the poll. Please also inform all your colleagues who are IPSO members about this! If our proposal is 

approved, next year, at the 25th IPSO Congress in London we will already have an Electronic Election. A huge step, which I 

believe would be very much in line with celebrating the 25 years of IPSO! 

Other preparations are underway for our Biennial Congress. We hope to have a very broad program allowing for the 

participation of all our members in discussing the theme of The Feminine: Our Frames, Fears, Focus and Fascination. The 

deadline for sending in fished by the end of May, but you can still send in proposals for the prizes at the IPA Website. I want to 

highlight the Tyson Prize: an IPA award given to an original clinical paper written by a candidate, which is also managed by a 

joint committee of members and candidates: the IPA-IPSO Relations Committee (IIRC). We also hope to have many other 

activities including Workshops, Supervisions, Panels on various themes, and much more! 

I feel it is always important to bring attention to our international (and interregional) community of colleagues, and how 

important the participation and relationship across all IPSO regions is. This year, IPSO (and, many times, I myself) have been in 

New York, Warsaw, Cordoba, Tokyo, and we will also be in Lima, along many other cities and countries, across the entire globe. 

The opportunity to meet colleagues from so many different places, only to find out we have differences but also so many 

similarities, beginning with our common language of psychoanalysis, is absolutely invaluable. With our work, we try to bring this 

universe to you all, in attempting to find more and more ways of having these amazing interactions take place. 

One can always hope!                                                                                              

Enjoy our newsletter and let us have another great semester. 

With warm regards from cold Belo Horizonte, Brazil,                        

Leonardo Siqueira Araújo ð IPSO President 

@IPSOworld      InternationalPsychoanalyticalStudiesOrganization 

Leonardo Siqueira Araújo , IPSO President ð IPSO-President@ipso.world 

mailto:IPSO-Europe@ipso.candidates.org.uk
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Europe 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Colleagues, 

Since our December IPSO Newsletter, weõve had many 

interesting meetings. 

On the 7th January 2018, a one day Ipso meeting on the 

theme of  "The Uncanny"  with Elizabeth Skale and 

Marillia Aisenstein was organized by the Ipso Committee 

of  Istanbul Psychoanalytical Association.  

 

òMens sana in corpore sanoó winter edition  with the 

theme ò Breathó  took place on 19-20-21 January 2018 

in Courmayeur/Italy 

-   11th March 2018, Psike ķstanbul organized  a one day 

ipso event with MAURICE APPREY,óThe  Wound of an 

Absence: Strategies Infants and Adults Use to Suture the 

Gapó 

-      31st Annual  EPF conference,õ The Origin of Lifeõ took 

place in Warsaw / Poland   between 21-24   March 2018. 

It was great to see you there at the IPSO workshops, IPSO 

opening, supervisions, special IPSO lunch and party. 

And to come: 

- 6-8 July 2018 Mens sana in corpore sano in Gressoney, 

Val Dõ Aosta, Italian Alp.  

- 24th Ipso European Meeting with the themeó 

Transformations in Psychoanalysisó  in Milano  5-7 

October 2018 

- Ipso Study Day with Bollas in Paris on November 16-18, 

2018 

- Ipso Programme at the  EPF conference in Madrid, 10-

13 April 2019 

 

*   Please be aware that candidates who want to receive 

the reduced fee for the conference in London 2019 have 

to be registered IPSO members by December 31st 2018 

at the latest. 

We are looking forward to seeing you all in these future 

meetings.   

And once again Thank You for distributing information 

regarding IPSO programmes, for presenting, chairing, 

organizing, paying dues,  in short for your support and 

participation in IPSO. Wishing you all a Wonderful 

Summer! 

Warmly, 

Nergis Güleç, IPSO Vice President for Europe  and  Artur 

Sousa, IPSO Vice President Elect for Europe         

 

                          

Nergis Güleç  Vice President for Europe   Artur Sousa Vice President-Elect for Europe,  IPSO-Europe@ipso-candidates.org.uk 

mailto:IPSO-LatinAmerica@ipso-candidates.org.uk


Latin America 
Estimados colegas: 

 

We started the annual activities organizing an IPSO Day Program in 

Buenos Aires. Actions were planned with IPA members invited by different 

institutions of the Region. We designed an exclusive IPSO activity with the 

IPA visitors to Latin-America. The first activity was held on March 5th with 

the arrival of Howard Levine, who offered free supervision for IPSO 

members. Andrea Ikonikoff, IPSO representative in Argentinean 

Psychoanalytic Society (SAP) was our host and Pablo Goldin, IPSO member of the same society, share with us his 

clinical material. It was held in APdeBA and was attended by candidates from all Institutes of Buenos Aires. We 

enjoy working together with IPSO members of the different psychoanalytic institutions of the city and we are very 

grateful to APdeBA, SAP and APA for the collaboration provided. 

A few days later, IPSO participates in a central activity on sexual and gender diversity by IPSO members from 

Mexico: "Community and culture Latin America: A psychoanalytic view on sexual diversity, gender and 

misogyny" (March 9th & 10th 2018). Where Giuliana Rivera was part of the opening table by Skype and the activity 

made up for 3 ipso members from the Mexico City and Guadalajara societies.  

The exchange was very interesting and reflects a growing regional focus to work and discuss different issues of 

sexuality and gender that will be taken up at the IPA Congress in London 2019. 

 

Later we participated in the organization and activities of the Centro Racker Annual Research Meeting in the 

Argentinean Psychoanalytic Association (May 12th of 2018). A great opportunity for Informative and dissemination 

activities in the Inter-Institutional Research Days in Buenos Aires. APA headquarters. An informative workshop on 

what is IPSO and the exchange and subsidy granted programs that IPSO and IPA have for candidates within the 

same region or interregional. There was also a short seminar on requirements for IPA research grants for 

candidates. This activity was scheduled for the APA Research Days (organized by its health and research center 

Enrique Racker of the Argentinean Psychoanalytic Association). Silvia Acosta and Florencia Quaglierini participated 

in the organization as IPSO representatives. The Activity was share by Skype for signed IPSO members with great 

impact in following days. Many thanks to the Centro Racker director, Dr. German Weisbrot for the kind and open 

disposition to work with IPSO.  

 

Finally, IPSO was present in Argentine Congress of Psychoanalysis (CAP) from May 26th to 29th of 2018 in Cordoba 

city, a beautiful province with very kind people. IPSO participated in the Congress as part of the Organization of 

Candidate Activities during a specific Conference. IPSO participates, through Silvia Acosta paper, in the Inter-

institutional (OCAL-IPSO) Table regarding òcandidates difficult to writeó.  Special Thanks to Romina Alves, MOCION 

Journal Editor & Editor Secretary of OCAL because she read the Silvia Acosta´s paper in that opportunity.  The 

Argentine Congress of Psychoanalysis was an incredible exchange experience with colleagues in training and 

psychoanalysts from different institutions and work styles that summoned more than 1,000 attendees. Thanks 

Cordoba for the hospitality and the effort to receive us all. 

                                                 

Warmly,                                                                       

Giuliana Rivera and Silvia Acosta 

 

 

 

                                                                                               H. Levine with IPSO Latin America VP-elect Silvia Acosta, APA and APde BA members and candidates. 

Giuliana Rivera  Vice President for Latin America ,Silvia Acosta Vice President Elect for Latin America IPSO-LatinAmerica@ipso.world 
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North America 

Hanna Ratjen Vice President for North America ,  Kristin Whiteside Vice President Elect for North America IPSO-NorthAmerica@ipso.world 

                                                                               Dear Colleagues, 

                                                                            The focus in the North American region of IPSO this year was to foster a greater interest in 

IPSO among Candidates of the US and Canada as well as introducing IPSO to the areas that 

will in the future be part of a fourth region of the IPA and IPSO China, South Korea, Japan 

and Taiwan.  

                                                                             This year 4 members of the ExCom (the president Leonardo Siqueira, the president-elect 

Kathryn McCoromick, the VP Hanna Ratjen and VP elect Kristin Whiteside for the 

NorthAmerican region) participated in the National APsaA meeting held in February 2018 

in New York. They participated in the events geared towards Candidates which gave them 

multiple opportunities to speak directly with candidates. This lead to numerous requests 

ranging from just becoming more interested and asking about IPSO to some expressing 

their interest to be more involved in IPSO to running for the position as VP elect of NA 

next year in London at the IPSO conference. It showed the importance for IPSO to show a 

presence at APsaA. 

 The Candidates Council and IPSO organized for the first time the Candidates Bash together. 

Kristin Whiteside, our VP elect for North America recruited a group of jazz musicians, all 

psychiatrists, calling themselves òThe Shrinksó to play at a venue that supports emerging artists.  

The IPSO discussion group at APsaA was well attended. Cynthia Mulder, a Candidate from Texas presented a very difficult case that 

brought up a lot of typical struggles of the òmodernó Candidate. I discussed the paper and the audience engaged in a very fruitful discussion. 

IPSO secured five registration fee waivers for IPSO members who are not APsaA candidate members. IPSO hopes that they will be offered 

again next year and will advertise this opportunity sooner in advance of the 2019 meeting. 

Some ideas for future programming and participation at future APsaA meetings are: 

Continue attendance at the Candidatesõ Council meeting in NYC 

- IPSO/Candidate Council sponsored panel on òDeveloping an Analytic Identityó - include senior analysts who can speak about their 
involvement with the IPA and IPSO (Fred Busch, Aisha Abbasi, Alan Sugarman, Lee Jaffe, Abbot Bronstein, etc.) 

- Co-host the candidate party again next year 

- IPSO panel ð ensure that schedule does not conflict with other candidate sessions if possible. Invite a discussant from Europe or LA ð 
either an analyst or a candidate from those regions if the event is to be presented by and attended by candidates only.  

- Coffee or wine and cheese with the IPSO reps 

 

In March 2018 we, the VP and VP elect for North America attended the IPSO ExCom Business Meeting in Warsaw in conjunction with the 

annual EPF Congress.  

The IPSO president Leonardo Siqueira and Hanna Ratjen, the VP for North America  participated at the 2nd Asian Pacific conference held 

in Tokyo from 3/5/2018-5/5/2018 were they met with Candidates from Taiwan, South Korea, China and Japan. The Japanese IPSO rep 

organized with the program committee three IPSO events: A panel discussion, a supervision with Jan Abram and supervision with Clara 

Nemas. 

We are planning an IPSO workshop in Los Angeles in October 2018, offering candidates an opportunity to participate in òThe Specificity of 

Psychoanalytic Treatment Through Inter-analytic Group Work.ó Ronnie Shaw (of Denver) is helping to organize this event. 

Thank you all for your continuous support and interest in IPSO. We are looking forward to meeting you or seeing you again in the future in 

one of the many meetings IPSO helps to organize. 

We hope you have a great summer. 

Hanna Ratjen, Vice president for the North American region and Kristin Whiteside, Vice president elect for North America 
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Treasurer 

Dear Ipso members, 

 

As you can see from the data below, our Ipso account are in a stable and  

good situation. 

For this reason, we plan 50.000$ investments in the next 2 years: 

 

 - The low-cost congress London 2109 project 

 - New treasurer elect position: Karoline Parth 

 - The direct payment fee project  

 - A project to help candidates attend congresses 

 - The double check Ipso list project 

 - A project to help IPSO members create their own events 

 

This is the bank statement of last 8 years: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


